

CASTLE HILL NEWS

Thursday 13th February 2020

ATTENDANCE



The Classes with the best Attendance last week were

Key Stage 1 - Dymchurch

Key Stage 2 - Woodchurch

The most punctual classes were:

Key Stage 1 - Hythe

Key Stage 2 - Canterbury

Classes with continued good attendance will be rewarded with cookies!

ABSENCE



If you wish to report your child's absence, please telephone
01303 251583
and leave a message.
You may also email
office@castlehill.kent.sch.uk

ASSEMBLIES



Year 6 Rochester - Thursday 27th February
Year 4 Sandwich - Thursday 5th March
Assemblies start at 9.00 am and last for about 20 minutes.

TERM 4



Term 4 is from Monday 24th February to Wednesday 1st April

Term 5 will start on Thursday 16th April

TRIPS & EVENTS



Consent & payment for trips etc. must now be given online using your SCOPAY account.

If you need any assistance with your account, Emma or Sharon, our FLOs, will be more than happy to help.

NEW CLUB



There will be a new club starting in school, on Wednesday afternoons, after the break.

Hill Road Baptist Church will be running a Bible Club involving games & drama etc.

If your child is interested, please ask at the Office for more details.

COLD WEATHER



Please ensure that your child wears appropriate clothing to school during the cold weather. Playtimes are still taken outside when dry.

Boots are not to be worn in school, please provide shoes to change into.

Information about any possible school closure will be on the School Website.

PUNCTUALITY



Children should be on the playground for 8.40 am.

Missing Registration means that your child will get a 'late' mark. Being late in class has an impact on your child's learning.

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS



The children have been saving their empty crisp packets to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance Service.

We need some <u>small</u> boxes taken to Sainsbury's, West Park Farm and are looking for volunteers. If you are able to help, please let Mrs Godden know. Many thanks.

Copies of this newsletter are available each week from the School Office.